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P RO P O S A L Retrospective application for raised single storey sunroom
extension to rear of existing dwelling.
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Since the preparation and publication of the Committee Addendum, additional
information has been submitted on behalf of the applicant by McIldowies Solicitors
date stamped 14th April 2022.

The information indicates that the most recent plans submitted to the Council were
submitted without the applicant’s consent. The previous addendum to the
application included a recommendation to approve planning permission based on
the aforementioned amended plans. As the applicant has indicated that the
amendments are not an acceptable scheme, the assessment of the application falls
to be considered under the previously submitted scheme as indicated within the
original Committee Report.

The additional information includes a request to the Planning Committee for a
deferral of the application for a period of one month in order to allow the new agent
appointed by the applicant to carry out a site visit and prepare any subsequent
amendments.

As detailed within the original Committee Report, it is considered that the first floor
extension as built will have an unacceptable detrimental impact on the privacy and
amenity experienced at the neighbouring property, No. 23 Shore Road due to
overlooking and loss of privacy. As such the recommendation remains to refuse
planning permission as stipulated within the original Committee Report. The reasons
for refusal remain as set out within the original Committee Report.

REC O M M END A TIO N: REFUS E O UTLINE P L A NNING P ERM IS S IO N

P RO P O S ED REA S O N FO RREFUS A L:

1. The proposal is contrary to the provisions of the Strategic Planning Policy
Statement and Policy EXT 1 of the Addendum to Planning Policy Statement 7 –
Residential Extensions and Alterations, in that the sunroom extension if



permitted would have an unacceptable impact on the privacy and amenity
of neighbouring residents by way of overlooking.




